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Washington, D.C. – Today, U.S. Rep. Ed Royce (R-CA), Chairman of the House Foreign Affairs Committee, issued the following statement on the report issued by the United Nations Independent Commission of Inquiry on the 2014 Gaza Conflict:
“While Israel is confronting the deadly hostility of Iran, Hezbollah and Hamas, this fatally flawed and biased report is the latest evidence that Israel is also confronting a global attempt to de-legitimatize its very existence, especially its inherent right to self-defense.  This report illustrates the failings of the UN Human Rights Council.  There is no moral equivalence between Israel and Hamas.  Israel tries to avoid civilian casualties while Hamas revels in them.  Moving forward, the Administration and Congress must actively work together and with our allies to defeat referrals of the conclusions of this report to other international bodies and tribunals.  Failing to do so would create a new arena of confrontation that would further damage prospects for peace.”

